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Temporary Closure of Boulder Street Begins June 3 for Palmer High School 

Renovation 

COLORADO SPRINGS, Colo. – Beginning the morning of June 3, 2025, Boulder Street will be 

temporarily closed between Nevada Avenue and Weber Street to support the first phase of 

renovations at William J. Palmer High School. 

 

This closure is temporary and is expected to last approximately 2.5 years. It is necessary 

to allow for the laydown of heavy materials directly on Boulder Street and to create a secure 

access route for construction vehicles entering and exiting the site. This setup will ensure 

the safe delivery of new materials and efficient removal of demolition debris as construction 

proceeds. 

 

It is important to note that this is not a permanent closure of Boulder Street. A separate 

and more extensive process—involving formal application to City Council and opportunities 

for community engagement—would be required to vacate the public right-of-way on a 

permanent basis. 

 

The closure supports a major renovation to one of Colorado Springs’ most historic schools 

and is part of an ongoing effort to modernize learning environments for current and future 

students. 

 

For more information about the Palmer High School renovation project, visit 

www.d11.org/palmerrenovation. 

  



Closure and Detour Map 

The map below shows the section of Boulder Street that will be closed between Nevada 

Avenue and Weber Street from June 3, 2025, through January 3, 2028. It also highlights the 

anticipated short-term impacts to Weber Street through July 20, 2026. Signage and detour 

routes will be clearly posted to assist drivers and pedestrians in navigating the area safely 

during construction. 

 


